To:  Board of Supervisors
From: William Walker, M.D., Health Services Director
Date: January 12,2010

C.104

Contra
Costa
County

Subject: Amendment #24-429-46 with Ujima Family Recovery Services

RECOMMENDATION(S):

Approve and authorize the Health Services Director, or his designee (Haven Fearn), to

execute, on behalf of the County, Contract Amendment Agreement #24—-429-46 with Ujima

Family Recovery Services, a non-profit corporation, effective January 1, 2010, to amend

Contract #24-429-45, to increase the payment limit by $174,564, from $1,486,657 to a new

payment limit of $1,661,221, with no change in the original term of July 1, 2009 through

June 30, 2010.

FISCAL IMPACT:

This Contract is funded 84% by Federal Perinatal Set-Aside and Medi-Cal, 4% by State
Substance Abuse/Mental Health Services for CalWORKs (SAMHWorks), and 12% by

Drug Medi-Cal.

BACKGROUND:

On September 15, 2009, the Board of Supervisors approved Contract #24-429-45 with
Ujima Family Recovery Services, for the period from July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010,
for the provision of perinatal intensive day treatment, residential recovery program, and
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Clerks Notes:
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313-6350

cc: L Smith, B Borbon

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown.

ATTESTED: January 12,2010

David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

By: Katherine Sinclair, Deputy



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

transitional housing for women. Approval of Contract Amendment Agreement #24-429-46
will allow the Contractor to provide additional counseling services through June 30, 2010.




